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District Governor 105N 
 

Fellow Lions, Leos and Partners 
 

Firstly I would like to thank all clubs and individuals who contributed to last 
months Newsletter. The many articles reported showed the wide range of 
activities that are being undertaken across the District, and resulted in a 
bumper of pages in the issue making it an excellent read. Many thanks to 
Lion George Morgan for his great editing skills ! 
 

I suggested in the last issue that I would like to see a ‘diary’ of club key 
events appearing each month. During my travels, a number of clubs have 

equally expressed their desire to see this - remember to get a list of your key dates and activities to 
George. 
 

Invitations to Charter Dinners / Lunches are coming in thick and fast. Unfortunately, 
there are inevitably date clashes. I apologise in advance if I have to decline to some invitations 
due to clashes, but remember we do now have VDG’s in Lions Gillian and John who will 
gladly attend if they are available. 
 

Further on in this issue, you will see an article on the Royal opening of the Serenity Suite 
at Doncaster Hospital where Lion Ron Lindsay attended to represent all Lions in the area who 
raised funds locally and together with funding from LCIF, made Lions one of the biggest donors to 
this great project. Our thanks go out to all involved in being part of this and i am sure they all feel a 
great sense of pride in their achievements. 
 

Membership 
I am pleased to report that in the first three months of our year, 35 new members have joined us. 
We extend a warm welcome to all and our thanks for choosing our great organization to 
give service. This means our net membership has grown by 19 since the start of the year  
on target to meet our target growth. 
 

Events 
Many clubs in the District are very busy in raising funds, to be distributed by LCIF, for relief to the 
recent devastation caused by earthquakes in Morocco. It is such times that we as Lions 
come together in these  times of great  need and show the world what we  can do. I would strongly  
encourage all Clubs to undertake fundraising activities wherever they can - remember what we as a 
District achieved for relief for the Ukraine crisis. 
 

Appointments 
Following the recent resignation of Judith Wild from the position District GLT Coordinator, I am 
pleased to announce that Zone Chair, Michelle Nicholson (Castleford & Pontefract) has agreed to 
take on this very important role with immediate effect. Many of you will remember that Michelle held 
this position a number of years ago and will be a great asset to us all in developing out Leadership 
teams at club and district level. 
 

Two important District roles remain vacant - Hunger Relief officer and Speech & Hearing Officer - if 
you are interested in taking on one of these worthwhile roles, please contact me or PDG Andrew 
Sutherland for further details. 



District Governor’s Diary for October 

 

Be Proud, Be Bold, Be Successful !! 
 

Lion Kevin Hunter 

 District Governor 105 N 
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01 Oct 2023 District Cabinet Zoom Meeting  20/22 Oct 2023 MD Council of Governor’s Mtng  

02 Oct 2023                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  Stonehaven & Aberdeen Lions Clubs                                                                                                                                                                                                                            O.V 23 Oct 2023 Alnwick Lions Club O.V 

04 Oct 2023 Teesdale Lions Club O.V 26 Oct 2023 Whitby Lions Club O.V 

13 Oct 2023 Tynedale Lions Club Charter C.A 27 Oct 2023 Whitby Lions Club C.A 

1st District Vice Governor 2023 / 2024 
 

I have now visited 5 clubs and I enjoy each for the different models of meeting set up, the range 
of activity and most of all the service 
that is available to the communities 
they serve. 
 

The rock in the photo was a gift from 
Filey Lions at their recent meeting 
where they had 12 Hornsea Travelling 
Lions visitors. 
 

For those clubs set on getting the Trav-
elling Lions Club trophy this year 

Hornsea will be hard to beat. 
 

The game is on as they say, and if you need information 
please contact Roy Field rjafield58@gmail.com 
 

This last month has seen more disasters borne out of adverse weather conditions and as Doncaster benefitted from 
LCIF funding during their floods in November 2019 so can we support communities at home and abroad through our 
LCIF donations. Please consider adding this to your agenda over the coming months. Information is available from Roy 

Chambers roychambers259@gmail.com 

It’s a busy month of training for me both here at my desk and at Lions Institute training centres. If you have a puzzle 

that would benefit from some training input please ask your Zone Chair for information. 

 

1st VDG’s Diary for October / November 2023 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lion Gillian Swan 
1st VDG 105N 2023 / 2024 

04 Oct 2023 Bramley & Wickersley Lions Club O.V 

09 Oct 2023 Colne Valley Lions Club O.V 

20.22 Oct 2023 MD 105 Council of Governor’s Meeting  

01 Nov 2023 Denby Dale Lions Club O.V 

07 Nov 2023 Doncaster Went Valley Lions Club O.V 

09 / 12 Nov 2023 Lions Advanced Leadership  



Membership 
 

We welcome the following into District 105N and into  
Lions Clubs International 

 

Lion Ashleigh Shaw  Castleford & Pontefract  Lions Club 

Lion Tim Mathews  Denby Dale District Lions Club 

Lion  Andy Smith  Denby Dale District  Lions Club 

Lion Sue Gibson  Filey Lions Club 

Lion Mike Gibson  Filey Lions Club 

Lion Sam Henderson  Hornsea District Lions Club 
Lion Andrew Carlin  Hornsea District Lions Club 

Lion Kate Spencer-Payne Hornsea District Lions Club 

Lion Susan Peel  Keighley Lions Club 
Lion Harry Peel  Keighley Lions Club 
Lion Aasta Clark  Keighley Lions Club 

Lion Jordon McPhall  Keighley Lions Club 

Lion Fiona Brown  Tynedale Lions Club 
 

Lion Marilyn Bennett 
District 105N MLCY Co-ordinator 
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Continued in next column 

 

Suite, to which she immediately responded, “It is not me 
you should be thanking, it should be all those who have 
supported the project by fundraising to make it all 
possible”.  
 

This comment really hit the point and made our efforts 
and efforts of other organisations greatly appreciated 
and worthwhile. Official photos will follow after approval 
by the Palace. 
  

Finally, I was extremely proud to represent Tickhill & 
District and Thorne Rural Lions Clubs on behalf of the 
Lions Clubs International Foundation, it was most cer-
tainly a day to remember. 
  

Lion Ron Lindsay PMJF 
Tickhill &;District Lions Club 

Tickhill & District Lions Club 
 

Royal Visit to the Doncaster Royal Infirmary 
19 th September 2023. 

 

Her Royal Highness Princess Anne the Princess Royal 
visited the Doncaster Royal Infirmary and the 
newly installed Serenity Suite. 
 

This was the first Royal visit for 10 years and was 
organised by the Royal College of Nursing. The visit, 
as expected, came with the level of security you would 
expect for such an occasion and was profession-
ally controlled by the South Yorkshire Police. 
 

Attendance at the event was by invitation only and Lion 
Ron Lindsay PMJF was invited to attend and represent 
Tickhill & District Lions Club, Thorne Rural Lions Club 
on behalf of the Lions Club International Foundation. 
Three other charitable organisations also attended, they 
were, the Albermarle Organisation, the Sands Charity 
and a young mother form Worksop in Bassetlaw who 
had lost a child in November 2022 and had carried out a 
significant amount of fundraising for the project. 

When the Princess Royal came into the Serenity Suite, I 
was introduced to her with the usual protocol and 
etiquette, she shook my hand and immediately noticed 
the Lions Badge on my blazer, she immediately 
commented that she knew the Lions did a lot of great 
charitable work. I informed the Princess how Tickhill and 
District combined efforts with Thorne Rural Lions had 
raised approximately £20,000, then followed this up with 
a Matching Grant application to LCIF Headquarters in 
the USA, thereby doubling our joint donation to almost 
£40,000. The Princess Royal was suitably impressed. 
 

The Princess shook hands and had a word with 
everyone present, taking care not to leave anyone out. 
Everyone present was extremely impressed. The 
Princess Royal was invited to unveil an official plaque 
recording the Royal Visit and the opening of the Serenity 
Suite. 
  

The Princess was officially thanked for visiting the 
Doncaster Royal Infirmary and opening the Serenity 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 District Almoner 
  

Lions & Partner’s who have passed on to Higher Service 
  

Lion Alec Harbisher       Tynedale Lions Club  

 

Our thoughts and prayers are with their families at this sad time 
  

PDG Lion David Wilson 

District 105N Almoner 
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MD105N District Sight Officers Update  - September 2023 
 

Dear All 
 

Welcome to the first of this years Lions in Sight Update. 
 

First  - just a gentle reminded -   World Sight Day this year is 12th October 2023 and I very much hope that each and 
every club in our district will be able to   do something to recognise the day.  
 

This could just be as easy as Sharing a Message on social media – ‘This is World Sight Day, get your eyes tested’, 
and/or upload a WSD photo image on the Facebook cover page or timeline. 
 

Or,  downloading  WSD material from the iapb website (www.iapb.org) and hold an ‘Awareness Raising Event’ on 12th 
October.  
    

Or download photos of the things  Clubs do to support visually impaired people. (Talking Newspaper, Volunteering, 
befriending, IT etc) 
 

I have already heard from  several Clubs about what they are doing re World Sight Day and also about some of the 
exciting sight loss related things they are all doing throughout the year, but  we  really must  ensure that 
we are capturing everything that each Club is  doing re Vision and get to the top of the service leader board on 
Sight… . 
 

To that end I would ask each Club to  
 

a)  log number (maybe not exact) of glasses recycled. 
b)  log numbers of TN editions produced to include how many actual copies go out to people , how many Lions   
  volunteers plus volunteer hours.  
c) log other sight related activity and volunteer hours. 
 

Please do note that  the Lions In Sight page on Lions International UK website has been updated.      
https://lionsclubs.co/MemberArea/home/lions-in%f0%9f%91%81sight/   

with the new Lions In Sight poster and an updated  Project Ideas sheet . Also available is  a power point 
visual awareness session and the Sight Roadshow presentation – all good for sharing with Clubs.  
 

Activity re recycling spectacles is at an all time high. Many thanks to everyone for all they do. I do know that at some 
time in the future HQ will be asking for information regarding exactly where we all collect our recycled spectacles from, 
so something we need to be thinking about. On the members area of Lions  Clubs International website are details of 
‘how why where and  when’ re Spectacle Recycling.  
 

In looking to the future we are hoping to develop new national partnerships with sight loss related organisation in UK, 
especially thinking about how we as individual Lions Clubs can then support and volunteer with them locally. We are  
hoping to  partner with Visually Impaired Bowlers England (and hopefully Wales and Scotland), and the Royal School 
for Blind Children. Any other suggestions of organisations we could work with would be most welcome.  
  

And finally I would remind you of  Lions Sight Savers Trust, which over many years has been able to 
make considerable financial contributions to Sight Savers to support the great work they do across India and Africa. 
Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) where from July 2022 to May 2023 they awarded 83 vision related grants 
totalling US$7,580,006 across the world aiming to prevent avoidable blindness and improve the quality of life of people 
who are blind and visually impaired.  
 

SIGHT is a key priority for Lions Clubs International, and together we can make a difference.       
 

Kind regards   
 

Lion Sue Taylor  
District105N Sight Officer.  

 
 
  

Continued overleaf 

https://lionsclubs.co/MemberArea/home/lions-in%f0%9f%91%81sight/


District 105N Competitions 
 

Travelling Lion Competition 
 

 Thorne Rural Lions Club          108 
 Filey Lions Club    36 
 Morley & District Lions Club  15 
 Garforth & District Lions Club  11 
 

Host Club Competition 
 

Thorne Rural Lions Club    20 
Castleford & Pontefract District Lions Club 19 
Morley & District Lions Club     1 
       

Lion Roy Field 
District 105N Competitions Officer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Members Wellbeing 
 

Are you worried or concerned about a loved one’s 
wellbeing? 
 

Have you noticed a change in a fellow lions behavior 
which has lasted for more than a few days? 
 

Have you lost your mojo and feel overwhelmed by 
everything? 
 

If any of the above apply to you, there is help and 
support available. The Members Wellbeing service we 
launched last month in our district, is a confiden-
tial service which you can access for information and 
support with concerns about yours or your loved ones 
mental health and wellbeing. 
 

Please note this service does not replace professional 
mental health counselling or services, but we will be 
able to signpost you towards professional services and 
organizations that will be able to help you. 
 

As the TV advert tells us…….. it’s good to talk, so if you 
would like someone to speak to about your concerns 
and find out more about how you can best support 
others or what organizations may be able to help you, 
please contact 

 Lion Michelle Nicholson on 07801 056 284  
for a confidential conversation. 
 

As a Lion, you are never on your own….. we not only 
serve our local communities, but we care and are 
always there for one another. 
 

Lion Michelle Nicholson 
District105N Members Wellbeing Officer 
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Tynedale Lions Club 
Thanks to the fine weather in June the 21st Tynedale 
Beer Festival was once again a great success, raising 

Over £35,000. 

So it was especially good to welcome this years main  
beneficiaries ,to the Tynedale Rugby Club, to receive 
their cheques and hear about the great work they do of 

our Community. 

Our  President Lion Julia D’Auvergne Oak was able to 

present cheques to: 

The Great North Air Ambulance Service ,represented  
by Amanda received £7.000, Jane and  Amanda from 
Cygnus Support received £3,500, Ninette,Emma and 
Paul received £3,500 on behalf of The Northumberland 
National Park Mountain Rescue Service and Blood 

Bikes represented by Paul received £7,000. 

A special grant of £500 was also made to the Morocco 

Lions International Appeal. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Representatives of the various organisations receiving 

their cheques.  

Tynedale Lions Club 

District 105N Convention 
2nd-4th February 2024 

 

If you intend to come along to the Convention at the 
Holiday Inn, Scotch Corner, then you must complete 
a booking form and return to Lion Sue Barron as 
soon as possible (details on form). 
 

We need this information so we can prepare packs 
etc. for you. The organising committee need your 
information in order to plan room layouts for 
business and social settings, also to print the 
menus and table plans etc. 
 

YOU can help us make this convention a success by 
getting your booking forms to us as soon as 
possible 
 

Lion Sue Barron 



1 
52 

2022 

5 

Continued overleaf Continued overleaf

 

Continued in next column 

Elmet Lions Club 

Elmet Lions had a great rider in the Great Selby Bike 
Ride – she is 7 and her name is Ada Jobling.  Along with 
her father – John – she cycled the 25 mile short route 
and raised £1150 for the 4 named charities – British 
Heart Foundation, MacMillan, St Leonard’s Hospice and  

Future Dates for Your Diary 

06 Oct 2023 Whitby District Lions 53 Charter, Inn on the Moor Hotel, The Mill Way Goathland, Whitby YO22 5LZ 

13 Oct 2023 Tynedale Lions Club Charter, Beaumont Hotel, Beaumont Street, Hexham, NE46 3LT 

03 Nov 2023 Withernsea District Lions 56 Charter, Partington Haven Leisure Park, HU12 )PT 

2/4 Feb 2024 District 105N Convention, Scotch Corner Hotel, Richmond,DL10 6NR 

07 April 2024 Castleford & Pontefract District Lions Club Kings Croft Hotel, Charter Lunch  Pontefract, WF8 4HA 

Keighley Lions Club 

Litter picking proves a valuable community effort 

Keighley Lions have seen a great increase of activity 
since starting monthly litter picks in the community. 

The campaign to 'Take Pride in Keighley' started July 
this year and has seen piles of litter being picked up by 
Lion members and supporters in the community.  

Lion Luke Maunsell said, "I started this project through 
Lions because litter is something which burdens our 
community. Since beginning our campaign, we have 
done nearly half a year's worth of sessions with many 
more to come.  

The people we serve have appreciated our work. At 
each litter pick, we have been thanked and even had 
members of the public join us. It is a real community 
effort and we look forward to continuing it far into the 
future." 

Lion Luke Maunsall 
Keighley Lions Club 

Martin House.  Her friend had died of cancer earlier in 
the year and she wanted to give back to cancer chari-
ties. 
Dad John works for Hiscox and they match funded 
Ada’s fund raising activity and so her finale total raised 
was £2300! 
Elmet Lions invited Ada to come to our September 
meeting and receive a certificate of appreciation and 
take hold of the ‘big cheque’ 

Here you can see Ada – with her bike and number 140 – 
Elmet Lions members, & a representative from Hiscox. 

We asked Ada to open the Great Selby Bike Ride on 
19th May, 2024 and to our delight she said ‘yes’  

Car boots & Craft Faayes 

This year Elmet Lions embarked on a series of car boots 
and craft fayres throughout the summer. 

Typical to the British weather – one was rained off – 
however the others were very successful. 

Not only did people come and sell – people came and 
bought – and every stall holder was happy to pay the 
pitch fee. 

We also engaged with lots of local people and the 
donation bucket next to our stall was always very 
well supported. 

Delivering local magazines 

When The Resident local magazine expanded into 
another village South Milford Elmet Lions volunteered 
to deliver the first issue in order to boost our Admin



Delivering local magazines 
  

When The Resident local magazine expanded into 
another village (South Milford) Elmet Lions volunteered 
to deliver the first issue in order to boost our Admin 
funds 
 

A gang of 4 teams went out and delivered all 1000 
copies to the village.  We certainly got our steps in 
those days 
 

Thankfully the weather was kind and sunny, the next 
issue is November, let’s hope it stays kind! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lion Margaret Hartley 
Elmet Lions Club 
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Thursday 26th October : Looking After Your 
Mental Wellbeing 
Commencing 7.30pm 

Join me to: 

a)   Raise the awareness of your mental health 

b)  Recognise the importance of getting support if   
  needed 

c) Be pro-active about looking after yourself 

d) Take on board healthy coping strategies 

e) Support others who may need your help 

If you would like to attend please register your attend-

ance at 

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/
tZwucuyuqTIsGtx5sR8ZPTc3ZetOBAAk0A_j 

Thursday 23rd November : Winter Wellbeing, 
How to beat the bugs and blues 

Commencing 7.30pm 

Join me for a useful overview of winter wellbeing and 

help you to: 

a) Take personal responsibility for your wellbeing 

b) Keep active and embrace the change of the 
 season 

c) Sustain a balanced and healthy lifestyle 

d) Look after your mental health and feel happier 
 during the shorter dark days 

Be there and care for other people 

If you would like to attend please register your 

attendance at 

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZErf-

qvqTgjGdDllpcmdo3MLs-x0AZwX2zv  

Everyone is welcome to attend these webinars. 

If you would like to attend, but need help with the 
technology, please email or ring me and I will help 

you to access the webinar. 

If you have any questions about the webinars or the 
members wellbeing service, please contact Lion 
Michelle Nicholson on 07801 056 284 or email: 

michelle.mcarthur@jigsawatwork.com  
 

Michelle Nicholson 
Members Wellbeing Officer 

As mentioned in the members newsletter article 
last month, we are going to be running a number of 
wellbeing webinars. 
  

Dates for your Diary: 

 EMERGENCY TOILETRIES PACKS 
Also known as 

HOSPITAL PACKS 
 

The packs comprise a paper towel, soap tablet, 
shampoo and shower sachets, comb, toothbrush and 
toothpaste and are intended to be donated for 
emergency use by parents, guardians and friends who 
accompany patients who are hospitalised in urgent 
medical situations 
. 

The packs are available to purchase in boxes of 100 and 
are priced to Lions Clubs at £1.50 per pack or  

£150 per box plus carriage 
 

Also available are Shaving Packs, priced at £1.90 per 
pack in quantities of  

10 at £19.00 plus carriage. 
 

Available from Lion Rob James, Minster Lions Club of 
York CIO 

 

Please make contact in the first instance via email on 
robert.james@zen.co.uk 

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZwucuyuqTIsGtx5sR8ZPTc3ZetOBAAk0A_j
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZwucuyuqTIsGtx5sR8ZPTc3ZetOBAAk0A_j
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZErf-qvqTgjGdDllpcmdo3MLs-x0AZwX2zv
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZErf-qvqTgjGdDllpcmdo3MLs-x0AZwX2zv
mailto:michelle.mcarthur@jigsawatwork.com
mailto:robert.james@zen.co.uk


Continued in next column 

Wetherby & Knaresborough Lions in Partnership 
 

A man appeared at a folk club in Wetherby asking 
for £20,000 and didn’t get thrown out!  
 

His name was Bob, a retired lorry driver from 
Knaresborough and he had just returned from his eighth 
trip to Ukraine delivering humanitarian aid to the town of 
Volodymyr. He had become friendly with the mayor and 
asked if there was anything special they desperately 
needed – the reply was a fire engine! Specifically, one 
with a high-rise telescopic ladder as most of the 
accommodation in the town is in Soviet era tower 
blocks with no lift and only one staircase. A rocket attack 
on a lower floor would trap those in the upper flats with 
no means of escape. 
 

The sums involved were more than one organisation 
could be reasonably expected to raise. The folk club, 
together with Leeds Ukrainian Society were organising 
fund raising events and asking for help from any other 
groups.  
 

Wetherby Lions member Tim Ritson was in the audience 
and after a brief discussion with Bob decided this was 
something the Lions could become involved with and 
requested at the next Lions’ meeting that they should 
support the project. This was happily agreed and 
Knaresborough Lions were invited to combine forces 
with Wetherby. The clubs, working together with other 
organisations, proved an unstoppable force and “Joyce” 
the fire engine will shortly be on her way to Ukraine. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pictured are Tim Ritson (Wetherby District Lions) and 
Bob Frendt (driver and fund raiser) 

  

Bob says, “thanks to the generosity of many people and 
companies including Wetherby District Lions and 
Knaresborough Lions, we are able to deliver a fire 
engine to the residents of Volodymyr!” 
 

Bob adds, “it's amazing what you can do, and people 
want to help where they can.” 
 

As an additional bonus any empty space on the vehicle 

will be filled with chocolates for local schools and 

hospitals  thanks  to one  of  Wetherby  Lions  long time  
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supporters donating a large amount of confectionery. 
 

Webmaster 
Wetherby Lions Club 

Minster Lions Club of York CIO 

Library In A Box  

We are appealing for unwanted children’s books, 
suitable for children between 4 and 18 years, to be 
collected and then sent on for the children of Sri Lanka. 
 

Minster Lions Club set up a project named as Library in 
a Box, following the tsunami which caused utter 
devastation to countries in the Indian Ocean back in 
2006. 
 

It was discovered after schools that Lions had financed 
and helped to rebuild; that they had no books to educate 
the children, due them being destroyed, hence the late 
District Governor George Bennett, following a visit to Sri 
Lanka, initiated the project. 
 

Since then, close to 200,000 books have been collected, 
packed by Minster Lions, and despatched over the years 
since, via container to the Lions Clubs of Sri Lanka. 
 

They have inventoried every book into categories and 
despatched to schools and libraries throughout the 
country, which apart from the early devastation, was 
affected by civil war. Since then the covid pandemic and 
political unrest has caused ongoing upheaval causing 
particular suffering to the education of children. 
 

It is an ongoing very successful project, and we need 
more books, so please keep collecting for us 
 

Please contact Lion President Rob James for more 
information on either: 

Tel: 01904 693586  
E-mail: robert.james@zen.co.uk 

In order to publish the November edition on time 
your articles must be with me at the latest by 

   

 
 
 
PDG Lion George W Morgan 
District 105N Newsletter Editor 
gmorgan343@btinernet.com         

Please do not send me articles for the newsletter 
by WhatsApp because  I cannot get them to open. 
Just send as plain emails and photos as separate 
Jpeg attachments. 



DISTRICT 105N CONVENTION – 2ND-4TH FEBRUARY 2024  

THE HOLIDAY INN, SCOTCH CORNER 

Convention is being hosted by Teesdale District and Darlington Lions Clubs 

Venue – the District Convention for 2024 will be held at The Holiday Inn, Scotch Corner, a venue we have used twice 

before for Conventions.   It has been chosen because of it has easy access from the A1 and also is near to train and 

air links if needed. 

Accommodation – The hotel has a good selection of rooms and the rate per night, including breakfast, is £89.00 for a 

Standard room and £109 for an Executive Room.   

Please book directly with the hotel either by email reservations@hidarlington.co.uk or by phone 01748828612, where 
Charlotte will take your bookings.  Please note that this number is only manned during normal office hours.  Any specif-
ic requests for your booking can be made at this time.   Please quote LIONS CONVENTION when booking 

The deadline for bookings at this price is 6th January 2024.  After this date the price will revert to the normal Holiday Inn 

price which is room only 

Parking  - there is free parking at the hotel, but you must register your car’s Registration Number in Reception 

when you arrive.  Failure to do this will result in a fine.  There are also electric charging points. 

Friday Night ­ - Following previous Conventions there isn’t an organised social event for Friday   It is a good time to 

catch up with friends and make new ones.  There is a Restaurant at the hotel, and it is advised you book a table if you 

want to eat there.  There are also local Pubs and Restaurants within about a 15 mins drive. 

Saturday Business session – will be held at the hotel.  There will also be display stands with various Lions Projects.  

Pre-booked Lunch is choice of meat chilli or vegetable curry both served with rice.  

Partners’ Event – Slightly different this year.  Because we have visited Scotch Corner before we felt the partner may 

like a change to their day.  The weather in February can be cold and wet so we are holding a Craft Day for partners in 

the hotel.  We have a local Crafter helping us make felted items to take home and display!    Lunch of sandwiches, 

wraps and cream scones 

Saturday Evening -  As traditional, our Saturday Dinner and dance will be a 4-course dinner followed by dancing!  

Please select your menu choices and put onto the booking form. 

Sunday morning -  A Question and Answer session with our Lions Guests. 

Booking the Events -  A Booking form is now available which shows the cost per event.  When completed this should 

be returned to Lion Sue Barron, the Booking Officer.  Her details are at the foot of the form, together with the payment 

options. 

I hope that you enjoy the Convention we have planned for you all 

Lion Sue Barron, Convention Chairman 

mailto:reservations@hidarlington.co.uk


DISTRICT 105N CONVENTION 2ND-4TH FEBRUARY 2024  

THE HOLIDAY INN, SCOTCH CORNER 

CONVENTION DINNER – 3RD FEBRUARY 2024 

MENU 

STARTERS 

Mediterranean vegetable stuffed risotto with basil pesto     GF/VG 

Smoked salmon and spinach roulade with toasted croutons – GF 

Black pudding Scotch egg, smoked pancetta and peppercorn sauce, garlic cream mushroom on toasted focaccia 

Cider braised pork belly, crackling and spiced apple chutney – GF 

MAIN 

Braised beef brisket, ale gravy, star anise carrot and pomme puree 

Herb crusted cod loin, tiger prawns, fondant potato and pancetta cream – GF 

Butternut squash strudel – Butternut squash, onions, peppers and garlic wrapped in filo pastry then baked and served 

with Napoli sauce - VG 

Pork 2 ways, braised pork shoulder and roasted tenderloin, dauphinoise potato, redcurrant jus – GF 

DESSERTS 

Raspberry and almond frangipane, raspberry ice cream – GF/VG 

Chocolate truffle torte with salted caramel ice cream – VG 

Fresh fruit salad with lemon sorbet – VG/GF 

Banoffee Eton mess, shortbread biscuit 

 

Tea and Coffee 

 

Please make your choices and enter them on your booking form.  Thank you 

 

 



DISTRICT 105N CONVENTION – 2ND-4TH FEBRUARY 2024  

THE HOLIDAY INN, SCOTCH CORNER 

 DISTRICT 105N CONVENTION 2024  - BOOKING FORM 

 
Booking form to be sent via email to nickandsuebarron2@gmail.com or Lion Sue Barron, Yew Tree Cottage, CB 
Terrace, Arkengarthdale, Richmond,  DL116RL  FULL AMOUNT IS ENCLOSED/PAID  

 

Payment by BACS transfer:  Sort Code 20-59-43, Account No 33295176 – LCI District 105 Convention.   

Please state your name as reference when making the transfer 

Alternatively, you can pay by Cheque – LCI District 105N Convention and send to District Treasurer 

    Func-
tion 

Cost pp Total cost Saturday Dinner menu Choice 

Details – 1st 
name 

            

Lion/Pres/ZC. 
Mr or Mrs 

            

Surname   Lunch £11.00       

First name   Dinner £35.00   Starter   

Club             

Address         Main   

              

          Desert   

Post Code             

Tel No             

email             

Mobility issues             

Emergency 
Contact 

            

Details – 2nd 
name 

            

Lion/Pres/ZC 
Mr or Mrs 

           

Surname   Lunch £11.00       

First Name   Dinner £35.00   Starter   

Club             

Address         Main   

              

          Desert   

Post Code             

Tel No             

email             

Mobility issues             

Emergency 
contact 

            

PARTNERS 
EVENT 

  
  

Crafting day at the hotel, in-
cluding  lunch/coffee and all 

materials 

NAME: £18.00       

mailto:nickandsuebarron2@gmail.com



